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February 5, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Enclosed for your review and consideration is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into amendments to interlocal cooperation agreements with several King County cities for Conservation Futures open space acquisition projects authorized by the 2008 Budget Ordinance Number 15975.  This authorization will allow the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax (CFT) levy funds to the applicable cities for projects described in Attachment B of the ordinance.

Under Ordinance 15975, King County allocated $6.4 million in CFT funds to the nineteen open space acquisition projects in the suburban cities and Seattle that are listed in Attachment B of the proposed ordinance.  The CFT projects that will be funded through these interlocal agreements will help enable our region to continue to preserve our natural environment and quality of life as we accommodate growth.  These projects are located in the urban communities where most of our county’s residents live.  Many of these projects contribute to multiple-parcel greenway, natural area, and trail efforts that have often been underway for several years, and in some cases more than a decade.  The projects complement comprehensive plans, park and open space plans, and Water Resource Inventory Area salmon habitat plans in the cities.  The projects also help King County meet the goals of state and federal laws such as the State Growth Management Act and the Endangered Species Act.  

This year, the suburban city CFT acquisition projects funded by Ordinance 15975 contain over 260 acres of open space, and the Seattle projects total 2.7 acres.  Bellevue's project will continue a several-year effort to preserve additional property within the Bellevue Greenway system.  The city of Issaquah will acquire additional creekside habitat along Issaquah Creek to preserve riparian habitat that benefits salmon and other aquatic species.  The city of Federal Way seeks to preserve a 40-acre scout camp with over 1,500 feet of natural shoreline on Puget Sound.  The city of Kent intends to establish a park on Panther Lake in the heavily urbanizing plateau east of downtown Kent.  The city of Shoreline was granted additional funds to purchase the South Woods open space, which is next to Shorecrest High School and has strong local support.  There are additional suburban city CFT-funded projects located in the cities of Renton, Newcastle, Kirkland, Tukwila, Sammamish and Burien.  
This ordinance will also allow for distribution of CFT funds to six open space acquisition projects in Seattle, including the purchase of an addition to the Longfellow Creek greenway system in West Seattle, an addition to the Westlake greenbelt in Queen Anne, a new open space in the Chinatown/International District, protection of an inholding in Kiwanis Ravine in the Magnolia neighborhood, open space in the University District, and a new urban center park on East Capitol Hill.  As Seattle continues to accommodate significant residential growth, these parks and green spaces will help preserve the quality of life of its citizens.
The disbursement of CFT funds will help enhance King County's quality of life in several ways, including providing passive recreational opportunities, protecting our environment, and making our region a place where businesses wish to locate and remain because of our unique natural setting.  These investments in open space will help us accommodate our ongoing growth in population at a level of quality that is seldom reached by other metropolitan areas.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Linda Holecek, Acquisition Supervisor of the Open Space Acquisitions Unit in the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-7814.
Thank you for your consideration of this request.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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